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TITLE: A STRATEGIC REVIEW OF CIVIL CONTINGENCY ARRANGEMENTS 

ACROSS NORTHERN IRELAND 

Issue: Civil contingencies arrangements in Northern Ireland have not been 

reviewed for over 20 years. This paper seeks agreement to commission a 

strategic review of civil contingency arrangements across Northern Ireland to 

ensure effective arrangements are in place to enable the Executive to support 

citizens and wider society in the event of an unforeseen emergency event or 

situation. 

Recommendation: The TEO Board is invited to: 

(i) Note the current position and that civil contingency arrangements have lacked 

investment and not been reviewed for a number of years; 

(ii) Note the significant changes in the strategic landscape that impose new risks 

and considerations for our civil contingency preparations; 

(iii) Note the C3 Futures Report has 85 recommendations for improving Civil 

contingencies arrangements in Northern Ireland (Annex A); 
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DP 10 30 9,900 

(£330) 

AO 5 15 3,000 

(E 200) 

Total 110 330 110,200 

across the public sector and new relationships and networks established both across 
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capacity and capability to deal effectively with, an emergency situation should a 
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